


 

 

 

Welcome to week 4.   
 

• Our next school assembly will be on Friday 21stFebruary at 2.30 in the Hall 

• School  lunches are available on Friday we still also have the Turkish bowl offer of $10  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Newsletter 



Important Dates 

Below are important dates for Term 1, so please take the time to read through these.  
 
 

• February 25th—Cookie Day—See notes further in the Newsletter 

• March 4th & 5th—Parent Interviews—Portal is now open  
• March 14th—Lower Waipa Swimming Sports 
• March 28th—Teacher only day 



Important Reminders 

Drop Off and Pick Up Reminders: 
Morning Drop Off: 

So as to keep our students safe please do not drop children at school before 8.30am as we are unable to provide supervision.  If you need to drop off before 8.30am we strongly recom-

mend that  parents/caregivers make use of the private before and after school facility located next door to the school. A charge applies. This is set by the Before and After School Care pro-

viders. Supervision before 8.30am remains the responsibility of the parents/caregivers. 

Classrooms will be open at 8.30am and we encourage students to be at school between 8.30- 8.45am to prepare for the day. 

Classes start at 9.00am. It is very disruptive to the morning procedure if children turn up late. To avoid unnecessary disruption to our students learning, please have your children at school 

before 9.00am. If you are late parents/ caregivers are required to sign your child in at the office. 

  

Afternoon Pick Up: 

So as to keep our students safe and ensure that all students get home safely, the following procedures are in place: If you are picking your child up early parents/ caregivers are required to 

sign your child out at the office. 

 Years 1 - 3 

1. All parents will need to collect their child/ren at their class. 

2. Students need to be collected from class at 3.00pm and no later than 3.15pm as we are unable to provide supervision after this time. 

3. If they are attending After School Care, students will be sent to the meeting place / Red Room at the hall. 

Years  4 - 8 

1. If walking or biking  - Go straight home  

2.If you are being picked up by a parent or caregiver go directly to the arranged pick up area. 

3.If they are attending After School Care, students will be sent to the meeting place / Red Room at the hall. 

4.If they are meeting a sibling in a junior class, students go straight to their brother or sister’s class and wait quietly until the class teacher invites them in and they are then to be collected 

by parents / caregivers. 

  

If you are unable to collect your child/ren by 3.15pm we strongly recommend that parents/caregivers make use of the private before and after school facility located next door to the 

school. A charge applies. This is set by the Before and After School Care providers. After 3.15pm students become the parents/caregivers responsibility. 

 

If you are not collecting your child/ren and have made arrangements for a family member or friend to do the pickup please let the school / teacher know. We do not release students into 

the care of people who are not authorised to collect your children. 

Please do not be offended if you are reminded of the drop off and pick up procedures. 



Important Reminders continued 

Swimming :  

Swimming is a curriculum requirement. We are lucky to have a pool and staff that are able to teach the basics of swimming and swimming survival. New Zea-

land has the worst statistics in the OECD for fatal water incidents and already we have too many drownings this year.  

We want every child to be able to swim to at least get themselves out of trouble should the find themselves in a situation. To do this we expect every child 

to swim every day and take advantage of our amazing pool. Swimming is weather dependent. 

If your child is unable to swim please send a note /email to the classroom teacher explaining the reason and length of time they are unable to swim. 

Let’s make a difference and change these dreadful stats. 

 

Rubbish :  

We encourage all students to take their morning tea and lunch rubbish home. This is a good opportunity to organise morning tea and lunches into reusable 

containers. Encourage your children to be part of the process.  

 

Friday Lunches :  

All students are able to buy their lunch on a Friday. Please bring cash only to the office after 8.30am on Friday morning and place your order. The updated 

prices are on the following page.  

 

Stationery :  

We hold a small amount of day to day stationary. If your child requires additional stationery you can either pay cash / online bank or hold a credit in a sta-

tionery account ( preferred option ). Ask at the office if you require further information. 



Parent Teacher interviews will be held on: 

 Tuesday March 4th and Wednesday March 5th from 3:00pm—6:00pm.   

 

 

 

 

School interviews are booked through https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/  

Event Code: 8yjg5 

Please note that school finishes at 2:45pm on both of these days.  

Please ensure your child is collected promptly at 2:45pm or arrange for them to attend after school care 

so to allow teachers time to prepare for their first interviews at 3:00pm.  

Parent Teacher Interviews 

 





Ruben the Road Safety Bear came and visited the junior school 

on Wednesday. 







 
 

 



 



 



 
 
 









 









School Times 

8.30am   Classrooms Open 

9.00am    School Starts 

11.00-11.30am Morning Tea 

12.45-1.40pm  Lunch 

3.00pm   School Finishes 

 

Office Hours 

8.30am—3.00pm  

office@rukuhia.school.nz 

 

School Reminders 

Absentees 

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, 

could you please call or email the office before 9.00am.  If the 

phone is unattended please leave a message. 

 

Signing In & Out  

If you are late for school or need to take your children out of 

school for any reason during school time, parents/caregivers 

must come into the office and sign them out and then sign them 

back in if they are returning before school finishes. 

 

School Bank Account 

If you are wanting to make online payments to the school below 

are our bank account details: 

12 3152 0019783 00 

Please make sure you reference the child's name and what the 

payment is for. 



 

Uniform Supplier  

Logo U2 are now able to offer your 

school uniform to be ordered directly 

from their online shop  

www.logou2.com   

A note from Logo U2: Please wash our shirts inside out. When printed 
apparel is turned inside out when washing the printing will last longer 

as it is not getting rubbed against other clothing. 

http://www.logou2.com

